
Harefield Place Golf Club Committee Meeting Monday, 5th April 2022 

 

Present: - M. Gallagher, Z. Matev, R. Cooper,  G Reynolds, S Littlejohn, Peter Thorpe 

Apology: - A. James, S. Hartley 

Before the meeting started the committee took time to reflect on the sad passing of our dear 

President and Past Captain, Steve Browne. 

 

No matters arising from previous minutes. 

Secretary Report 

£14,731.46 in bank. 

101 members as at 5th April 2022 

AGM date is Sat, 23rd July at 3.30 pm. 

 

Captains Report 

Two Clapham Common teams – captains Ray Cooper and Steve Littlejohn. A team (Ray team) 

playing  8th May v Perivale. B team (Steve) playing 23rd April v Easthampstead. 

The Ballantyne (3 pairs) playing at Rickmansworth on 24th April. 

The Siemens (8 man team) v Haste Hill, date to be announced. 

Top Rock (6 pairs) all sorting their own dates out. 

Ray has entered the Middlesex Sixes. Thanks to committee and Anne for all their help. 

 

Handicap  Report 

Zaro has printed the slope chart and put on the notice board. All the CDH numbers are up on 

the board. New membership forms are on the website. Fixed the computer downstairs. 

To access handicap without entering a comp – you go to My EG app. 

Competitions Report 

Keith Neave has resigned and Gareth Reynolds has now taken over. He thanked Keith for 

helping him with the hand over.  



There have been 4 competitions.  

 BG Cup and round 3 of the Gale Gallagher which was won by George Gallagher. Lee Morgan 

won round 2 of the Gale Gallagher and Robert Thompson won the April medal.  

The Winter Knockouts are back on schedule but the pairs have reached the finals stage and the 

singles is up to the semi finals.  

The Summer Knockouts will be drawn on 1st May with the final to be played end of September. 

Gareth has put up a replica scorecard of how to fill in a card correctly with disqualification rules 

explained. 

Gareth to make the green fence on the 5th out of bounds from immediate effect. GUR is still in 

play with a free drop until further notice. 

Winter rules are still in place and are going to be reviewed by the committee towards the end 

of April. We are hoping to get Summer Rules in place for beginning of May depending on the 

condition of the course. 

 

AOB  

The  notice boards are now finished. Mick has painted the boards and a company were 

employed to re-felt at a cost of £200. Everyone commented on how professional they looked. 

Ray has ordered a flag pole for the patio. He has donated this to the club. Tom Troke is 

producing a flag to be approved by the committee first. 

HS2 claim – Steve Littlejohn has been working on this and he produced a list of reasons why we 

should be entitled to a claim and he will be ringing the Ground Team at HS2 to see if we eligible 

for any financial help. 

Steve Browne’s funeral is at Breakspear Crematorium at 11.45 am and the wake at Northwood 

Golf Club on Thursday, 14th April. 

Peter Thorpe is representing the Club and will speak at the Crematorium. 

The committee have agreed to plant a tree in Steve’s memory, with a plaque. Eileen Browne to 

be consulted on the type of tree. 

A  golf tournament is to be arranged in Steve’s name starting 2023 instead of the Easter Open. 

It will be a Pairs Open event. 

The meeting ended at 7.40 pm. 

Next meeting on Tuesday, 10th May 2022 commencing at 6.30 pm. 


